
 

 

TESTIMONY FOR HB0232 

Maryland Beverage Container Recycling Refund and Litter Reduction Program 

 
Bill Sponsor: Delegate Terrasa 

Committee: Environment and Transportation 

Organization Submitting:  Maryland Legislative Coalition 

Person Submitting:  Cecilia Plante, co-chair 

Position: FAVORABLE 

 

I am submitting this testimony in favor of HB0232 on behalf of the Maryland Legislative Coalition.  The 

Maryland Legislative Coalition is an association of activists - individuals and grassroots groups in every 

district in the state.  We are unpaid citizen lobbyists and our Coalition supports well over 30,000 

members.  

This bill, if enacted, creates the Maryland Beverage Container Recycling Refund Program, beginning 
operation in January 2028.  It will require - 

• A small deposit added to the price of glass, plastic, and metal beverage containers (10¢-15¢) 

• A refund of the deposit when the containers are returned to a convenient retailer or redemption 
facility for recycling 

 
The program is implemented and financed by beverage producers and will have enforceable targets and 
strong oversight from Maryland Department of the Environment.  It is expected that Maryland can recover  
≥ 90% of beverage containers with 3.5 billion fewer wasted containers/year as well as an overall reduction 
in litter and reduced costs to local governments.  Additionally, it incentivizes investment in refillable 
beverage containers and increases availability of high-quality, food-grade materials. 
 
This is clearly a direction that we should be going in.  Our members support this bill and recommend a 
FAVORABLE report in committee. 

 


